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Arisaema candidissimum 

 

For a number of years this group 

of Arisaema candidissimum has 

only produced leaves ïmaybe they 

have reached maturity now or 

perhaps the conditions to support 

flowering have been met and we 

have a number of beautiful 

flowers. As you will see, not 

perfect because a snail has had a 

chew out of one of the flowers. As 

a gardener I have come to accept 

this natural grazing; however this 

year we have way too many 

snails.  

For many years I was a regular 

broadcaster on BBC Radio 

Scotlandôs gardening programme 

until it was axed - now they only 

contact me occasionally when there is a topical news item and they want a gardenerôs perspective  - that has 

happened twice in the last few weeks. The first time was about the threat posed by invasive alien species such as 

Giant Hog Weed, Himalayan Balsam, etc. and the second was when Chris Packham said words to the effect that 

gardeners should leave slugs and snails alone as they are part of the food chain. Interesting in that the larger snails 

that pose the biggest problem in many gardens are an alien invasive species ï it is said that they were introduced by 

the Romans up to 2000 years ago. I have a lot of sympathy with Packhamôs viewpoint but we have to consider the 

larger position ï firstly snails are not top of the list for hedgehogs or other native predators, they form a small 

percentage of their diet and secondly the recent mild winters and cool moist summers has seen a massive increase 

in the snail population so there is no natural balance in cultivated conditions. I have learned to accept and indeed 

welcome wild life into the garden and do not get too perturbed by all the holes eaten in the leaves but I also accept 

the need to control the current explosion of the snail population. I do not use poisons so we hunt the snails in the 

cool moist evenings.  

 

Impatiens glandulifera, 

Himalayan Balsam, is a 

beautiful plant, which 

was why it was 

introduced to gardens 

around 1840 - however it 

has escaped, or was 

dumped, into the wild 

where it out-competes the 

native flora ï it is also 

detrimental to wildlife 

especially the invasion of 

river banks. Our gardens 

would be impoverished 

without the introduction 

of plants from around the 

world but that 

introduction comes with a 

responsibility to contain 

and control the alien 

species. 

 

The flowers of Arisaema candidissimum appear first through the still rolled leaves which gradually emerge and 

grow to rise above the flowers. 



 
Arisaema jacquemontii 

 

 


